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Date:  February 7th, 2023 
 
To:  Justice Committee 
 
From:  Captain Shane Cook, Lieutenant Tony Shaw, and John Dwyer 
 
Subject:  January Board Report 
 
 
COVID-19 Response 
The County EOC also established a PPE reserve that is stored at CUPHD in case of 
emergency. This is a 90-day stock to support first responders and the hospitals in case of 
resurgence.   
 
Notable Events 

- 62.5 Volunteer Hours for the month of January 
- Attended IEMA County Calls throughout the month 
- Performed the monthly tornado siren test—January 3rd  
- Attended virtual State EOC meeting—Jan 4th  
- Pushed numerous weather alerts for weather conditions to locals—Jan 3, 23-25, Jan 30th   
- Attended Canadian National Railroad Safety Summit—Jan 11th  
- Attended  IEMA County Call with IEMA Deputy Director—Jan 13th 
- Met with Marketplace Admin on safety plans—Jan 17th  
- Hosted monthly Search & Rescue Training on Equipment—Jan 17th  
- Hosted Search & Rescue Field training at local forest area—Jan 21st 
- Hosted two NWS conference calls for weather conditions—Jan 23rd, 24th 
- Received new Mobile Command Post—Jan 24th  
- Attended monthly homeless meeting at Salvation Army—Jan 24th   
- Delivered cots to Strides Shelter & Salvation Army to help local homeless—Jan 24th  
- Worked with Red Cross for potential sheltering operations for storm conditions—Jan 25th  
- Attended Pipeline Safety Program—Jan 25th  
- Provided Stop the Bleed kits to Common Ground Food CO-OP (Lincoln Square Mall), 

Rantoul Sports Complex and St. Thomas School 
- Hosted monthly Liaison Meeting—Jan 31st  

 

 

 
 



 
 
 

Information Dissemination to Champaign County  
CCEMA had 28,566 views of its social media content and gained an additional 294 new 
followers. 

 
Legend: █ = Facebook | █ = Twitter | █ = Nextdoor 

 
The point of contact for this memorandum is John Dwyer, the EMA Coordinator. Please 
send all questions and concerns to jdwyer@co.champaign.il.us or 217-384-3826. 
 
 
 Respectfully, 
 
 John Dwyer 
  
 

Post  Views Post Interactions New Followers

mailto:jdwyer@co.champaign.il.us

